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President Lisa N. Tylenda called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Associated Students Government senate to 

order at 1:34 p.m. in the Administration Board Room.   

 

PRESENT   Claudia Armenta 

Samantha Garcia 

Kian Counce 

Ricardo Ibarra  

 

Andrea Montano 

Manuel Reyes  

Rodolfo Robles  

 

VISITORS    Mr. Todd Finnell, Vice President for Information Technology  

     Omar Ramos, Online Services Architect 

     Jeff Enz, Director of Enterprise Systems 

              

ADVISOR    Mr. Sergio A. López 

 

CLERK    Saria Cardoza  
 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA  M/S/C ( Armenta/Counce) to approve the agenda for Monday, August 27, 2012 as 

submitted. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  M/S/C (Robles/Garcia) to approve the minutes for the meeting of Monday, April 

30, 2012 as submitted. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS   None 

 

Suspend the Order of Business M/S/C (Garcia/Montano) to suspend the order of business at 1:36 p.m. and move 

New Business, Item “C” to be discussed now. 

 

Student Technology Advisory 

Committee (STAC) Mr. Todd Finnell gave a brief presentation to the ASG about the Student 

Technology Advisory Committee (STAC) and how important is for students to be 

part of such committee.  Mr. Finnell stated that the Technology Department 

works diligently to implement and improve technology on campus.   STAC 

focuses on things that need to be improved and on the student’s needs.  

 

 Purpose of STAC:  “Provide advice and guidance to IVC Administration on 

issues related to student use of technology.” 

 

 Responsibilities:  1) Make policy recommendations on student technology 

matters.  2) Provide student input on potential, planned and current technology 

projects.  3) Provide input to the IVC Strategic Technology Plan as part of the 

annual planning process.  4)  Alert IVC Administration to strategic student 

support issues and emerging technology needs. 

 

 The full draft of STAC is attached (attachment #1). 

 Mr. Finnell would like the ASG to nominate about six to ten students to serve on 

STAC.  The committee will meet the first Thursday of each month.  President 
Tylenda will work on getting some students to be part of this committee.   

 

 Dean Lopez stated the importance of student’s input.   
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 Mr. Finnell also stated that if students are in need of help with technology (i.e., 

blackboard, student e-mail, etc) to please visit http://www.imperial.edu/faculty-

and-staff/technology-support for support.  Library Staff is also available to 

answer any questions. 

 

 President Tylenda thanked Mr. Finnell for his presentation. 

 

Resume the Order of Business M/S/C (Garcia/Counce) to resume the order of business at 1:46 p.m. 

 

REPORTS 

 
President President Tylenda reminded the Senate of the following committee meetings 

scheduled in the Administration Board Room for this week: 

 

 College Council will meet today, Monday at 2:30 p.m.  President Tylenda is 

scheduled to attend.  Senators Armenta and Robles volunteered to be part of 

the committee.  Senator Counce will serve as the alternate.  President 

Tylenda will present Senators Armenta & Robles during today’s College 

Council meeting. 

 Budget & Fiscal Planning will meet this Wednesday, August 29, 2012 at 1:30 

p.m.  Senator Ibarra volunteered to be part of this committee and will be 

attending Wednesday’s meeting. 

 

President Tylenda reminded Senators to report back each week when attending a 

Committee meeting to keep everyone informed.  She mentioned how important it 

is to always provide feedback and ask questions during such meetings.  Senators 

as student representatives are to protect student’s right.  Senator Robles suggests 

meeting with the Committee Chairs to ask questions and to find out what their 

expectations are from the student representative. 

 

A list of all Campus Committees will be passed around during the next ASG 

meeting to allow Senators to be assigned to at least one committee. 

 

Elections Officer Senate applications are currently being accepted for Junior Senators.  Students 

interested in being part of the Senate must submit an application on or before this 

Friday, August 31, 2012 before 4:00 p.m.  Late applications will not be accepted. 

 

 Elections will be held on Monday, September 10
th

 from 8:45 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

and 6:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. as well as Tuesday, September 11
th
 from 8:45 a.m. to 

2:00 p.m.  The Senate encourages all students to go out and vote.   Volunteers are 

needed to work the election booths.  Those interested in volunteering, please visit 

President Tylenda for additional information. 

 

 President Tylenda stated that Senators interested in being part of a Commission or 

an Executive Position are encouraged to schedule an appointment with her.  

Appointments to the vacant positions will be done after the Junior Elections. 

 

Commissions 

  

Activities – Information Booth The ASG had an Information Booth the first two days of the Fall Semester 

(8/20/12 & 8/21/12) assisting students with a variety of questions.  President 

Tylenda thanked everyone for volunteering their time to cover the information 

booth.  Dean Lopez also thanked the ASG for putting up with the high 

temperatures (110 F) and humidity.      

http://www.imperial.edu/faculty-and-staff/technology-support
http://www.imperial.edu/faculty-and-staff/technology-support
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     Welcome Back The Welcome Back activity is scheduled for this Thursday, August 30, 2012 

during College Hour (11:50 a.m. – 1:15 p.m.).  The Senate will give over 1,000 

hot dogs and soft drinks, free of cost.  Senators who can help set up at 8:00 a.m. 

are to meet in the Office of Student Affairs this Thursday. 

 

Affairs – Student Health Fair The Student Health Fair is scheduled for Tuesday, September 25, 2012 during 

College Hour. 

 

Athletics Dean Lopez stated that there will be intramural games assigned during College 

Hour this semester.  Those interested in being in charge of the intramural games 

are to notify President Tylenda and/or Dean Lopez as he will work closely with 

the Senator in charge in making this activity possible.  

 

Cultural Senators interested in being part of the Cultural Commission are to meet with 

President Tylenda. This commission will be in charge of planning and directing 

on-campus community cultural programs. 

 

Publicity Dean Lopez stated that the Publicity Commission plays a very important role as 

the success of activities depends on how and when publicity gets out to students.  

Senators assigned to this commission will work closely with Rosanna Lugo, 

Student Affairs Specialist. 

 

Other Committees 

 
Finance The Finance Committee is composed of five Senators.  This committee will 

handle all ASG financial issues. 

 

Rules The Rules Committee will handle any changes/modifications to the ASG 

Constitution. 

 

 More information on how to be assigned to the Finance & Rules Committee will 

become available at a later meeting.   Dean Lopez reminded everyone to read the 

ASG Constitution.  It is very important that Senators become familiarized with it. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Charter Forms  M/S/C (Counce/Armenta) to approve the following Charter forms as submitted: 

  
 Student Support Services Club 

President:  Andrea Montano 

Vice President:  Juve A. Obeso 

Secretary: Andrea Alba 

Advisor:  Dolores Diaz, Ext. 6255 

 

 Christian Club 

President:  Alexander Hendrix 

Vice President:  Aaron Wilson 

Secretary:  Pending  

Advisor:  Jeff Deyo, Ext. 6330 

Senator Garcia was approached by a student on how to create a campus club.  

Dean Lopez stated that anyone needing guidance in having a club chartered need 

to visit the Office of Student Affairs for further information. 
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Senator Reyes was also approached by another student inquiring what could be 

done to have a Men’s Volleyball team at IVC.  Dean Lopez stated that due to the 

budget problems that the college faces, it is impossible to have new teams.  Dean 

Lopez stated that if PROP 30 does not pass this coming election (November) 

there will be major cuts to some programs on campus as well as reduction of 

services to students. 
 

Resolution in Support of  
Proposition 30  President Tylenda and Dean Lopez emphasized the importance in having 

Proposition 30 pass this November.  ASG will be holding Voter Registration 

drive tomorrow, Tuesday, August 28
th
 and Thursday, August 30

th
 during College 

Hour.  Dean Lopez stated that this college might be taken over by the state if the 

budget does not get better.  Therefore, it is important that we encourage students 

to vote and support Prop 30.  Educate yourself on how Prop 30 will benefit 

students if it passes and how it will affect if it does not.  Also educate your peers, 

parents and your community to support Prop 30.   

 

 Dean Lopez stated that Prop 30 not only affects Community Colleges but also 

Universities in California.  Universities are now limiting the number of 

transferred students to their institution because they rather accept incoming 

freshmen from out state as they pay higher tuition.   

 

 Dean Lopez suggests that President Tylenda hold more Cabinet meetings with the 

Campus Clubs to make a big push for Prop 30 to pass this November. 

 

 Remember:  Support PROP 30 – Schools & Local Public Safety Protection Act 

and don’t forget to VOTE on Tuesday, November 6, 2012. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Senators Senator Robles is in charge of the Voter Registration drive.  He stated over 

twenty students registered this past week.  Dean Lopez asked him to keep track of 

the number of students who register. 

 

     Senator Armenta will continue to attend the Region X meetings. 

 

The Fall General Assembly will be in Rancho Mirage, CA at the Rancho Las 

Palmas Resort and Spa from November 2-4, 2012. 

 

ASG Advisor  Dean Lopez thanked everyone for their hard work this past week. 

 

ADJOURNMENT   The meeting was adjourned at 2:26 p.m. 

 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 4, 2012 at 1:30 

p.m. in the Student Affairs Conference Room. 

 

 

           

PRESIDENT                                         DATE  A.S. ADVISOR   DATE 

 
 

Respectfully Submitted by:         Date    


